
1001 Louisiana Street, Suite 1000 Houston, TX 77002 

 
 

 

December 27, 2017 

 

Tariff Files, Room 4005 

Energy Division, Tariff Unit 

California Public Utilities Commission 

505 Van Ness Ave. 

San Francisco CA 94102 

 

Re: Advice Letter No. 37 of SFPP, L.P. (PLC-9) 

 

Dear ED Tariff Unit: 

 

SFPP, L.P. (“SFPP”) hereby submits its Advice Letter No. 34 in compliance with General 

Order 96-B, along with the following revisions to its tariff: 

 

Tariff Cal PUC 133 (canceling Cal PUC 127 revises Item 100 of SFPP’s tariff 

terms and conditions in order to reflect that shippers will be subject to its 

revised Tendering and Scheduling Policy as of February 1, 2018, the effective 

date of this tariff filing. 

 

SFPP makes this filing to revise Item 100 (Tender of Petroleum) of SFPP’s Rules and 

Regulations, Cal PUC 133, in order to reflect that shippers will be subject to its revised 

Tendering and Scheduling Policy as of February 1, 2018, the effective date of this tariff 

filing. 

 

SFPP has received overwhelming shipper support for its new web based nomination system, 

but for those shippers who would prefer to continue providing their nominations manually; 

SFPP has provided a solution to accommodate their business processes. SFPP’s has revised 

its Tendering and Scheduling Policy establishing for customers who elect not to utilize its 

electronic nomination interface and instead provide nominations manually will be accessed 

a manual data handling fee of $10 per batch and/or renewable fuel truck nominated, plus an 

additional $10 fee for each subsequent change after nominations are accepted, subject to a 

minimum fee of $1500 per month. 

 

Additionally, Note ① on page 10 of Cal PUC 133 provides instructions on how to locate 

SFPP policies referenced in this tariff, including the revised Proration Policy, on its website 

(www.kindermorgan.com).   

 

The proposed revision will not result in any change in existing SFPP rates.  Given that the 

requested tariff change is consistent with existing Commission authorization, SFPP is 

submitting AL 37 as a Tier 2 filing, requesting that AL 37 become effective February 1, 

2018, subject to staff approval.   
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The required documents are included as follows: 

Attachment A - Tariff Cal PUC 133; 

Attachment B - Advice Letter Summary Sheet; 

Attachment C - SFPP shippers of record (to receive a copy of this filing).     

 

Anyone may protest this advice letter to the California Public Utilities Commission.  The 

protest must set forth the specific grounds on which it is based, including such items as 

financial and service impact.  Protests must be made in writing and not later than twenty days 

after the date of this Advice Letter. The protest should be addressed to: 

 

Public Utilities Commission 

State of California 

Energy Division – Fourth Floor 

505 Van Ness Avenue 

San Francisco CA 94102 

 

Copies of the protest should also be sent via telefax or e-mail, with a hard copy to follow to: 

SFPP, L.P. 

Mr. Bruce Reed 

1001 Louisiana Street, Suite 1000 

Houston, TX 

Telefax No.: (713) 369-9394 

E-mail address: Tariff_Group@kindermorgan.com 

 

Questions regarding this filing may be directed to the undersigned at (713) 420-4687. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Bruce Reed 

Manager-Tariffs and Regulatory Affairs 
 


